### Report

Don Bosco College Kohima celebrated Mother's Day in college campus on 9<sup>th</sup> May 2022. The day is commemorated to honour the existence of mothers and their significance in people's lives. The Mothers of DBCK were presented a bouquet and traditional muffler, which was followed by refreshment. It was a successful programme.









# GRATITUDE DAY REPORT

Date: 6th May, 2023

The Gratitude Day celebration was held on 6th May, 2023 at the college Auditorium under the theme "I will give thanks to you, Lord with all my heart" Psalms 9:1. The event was organized to express gratitude towards all the individuals who have contributed to the growth and development of the institution. The program was graced by the presence of Fr. T P James, Principal DonBosco Hr. Sec. School, a distinguished guest as the special invitee, The chairpersons for the event were Mr. Nungsang Yanger and Ms. Amongla Pongen.

The program commenced with a soulful prayer song called "Your ways are higher than mine" by Ms. Vivono Belho which set a serene and a grateful atmosphere. This was followed by a Bible readingby Mr. Neizetuo Solo, who shared a meaningful passage emphasizing the importance of gratitude in ourlives. Fr. Christudas Anthony the Campus Minister, DBCK then led the congregation in prayer, expressinggratitude and seeking blessings for the day's proceedings. The welcome address was delivered by Fr. Dr.P Suresh, Principal DBCK who extended a warm welcome to all the attendees and highlighted the significance of the occasion. A special segment of the program involved the lighting of the lamp by Mr. Akhrieku Zumu and the oath taking ceremony conducted by Mr. Lemrila. This symbolized the commitment of all the present to uphold gratitude in their lives.

One of the highlights of the event was a special presentation titled "What a wonderful world" by DBCKChoir who enthralled the audience with their melodious voices. Fr. T P James the special invite then delivered a speech on the importance of Gratitude in fostering positive relationship and personal growth. His insightful words resonated with the audience and served as a reminder of the value of gratitude in our daily lives.

The program further included an award ceremony where individuals who had made significant contribution to the institution were recognized and appreciated. This was followed by speech from Mr.Zupenthung Asst. Prof. He shared his experiences and expressed gratitude towards the institution and the staff.

Mr. Vekro, a student representative delivered a heartfelt speech expressing gratitude on behalf of the student body. His words highlighted the impact of teachers, mentors and the institution in shaping thelives of students.

The vote of thanks was given by Mrs. Sesino, Asst. Prof. who expressed gratitude towards all the participants, attendees and individuals involved in making the event a success. The event concluded with The DBCK choir performing the DBCK anthem leaving the audience filled with a sense of gratitudeand joy.

The Gratitude Day celebration served as a reminder of the importance of Gratitude in our lives and the need to express appreciation to those who have played a significant role in our journey. It was an eventfilled with gratitude, Love and appreciation for the blessings received.

Reported by: Zuthungo Ezung Lab Assistant Don Bosco College Kohima

4. P. Suresh

Principal
Don Bosco College
PB - 430
Kohlma-797001 Nagaland







## IQAC Meeting with the Teaching Staff and Non-Teaching Report

On 29th July 2023 a Staff Meeting was held for all the teaching staff and Administrative Staff of the college at 9:00 A.M. in the college Auditorium Hall. Fr. Christu Doss, Director of St. Zatti Computer Center, Don Bosco College invokes God blessing upon the success of the meeting. The Meeting was chaired by Mrs. Jarani Mao IQAC Coordinator who also shared on the three core value of the college i.e. Spiritual Commitment, Accountability and Integrity. Since the college has new staff recruited for the academic session Mrs. Jarani as an IQAC Coordinator hand out the information of how they should maintain their document and files according to NAAC Criteria. She also share on right way to maintain their Log book.

Fr. Dr. Suresh Principal of Don Bosco College took the stage who read out the rules and regulation of the college. He also gave a brief introduction on Don Bosco as a person. The Meeting continues with the grievances from the staff and some action was taken regarding their grievances given. The meeting Concluded with an Award for three staffs namely, Ms. Sopfunuo Licey Vizo, Ms. Sharon Khing and Dr. Imtinaro for best maintaining of their Staff Log book during the academic year 2022-23. They are awarded with a certificate and a cash prize, their award was given to them by Fr. Christu Doss. Overall it was a fruitful meeting for the staff.

Reported by:-Medosielie Methodius Sote IQAC Assistant Coordinator Don Bosco College Kohima

fr. P. Suresh.

Principal
Don Bosco College
PB. - 430
Kohima-797001 Nagaland







Kohima, Nagaland, India
CL 665 (S), Ziekezou, Kohima - Meluri Rd, Kohima,
Nagaland 797003, India
Lat 25.684435\*
Long 94.115862\*
29/07/23 10:52 AM GMT +05:30

tr. P. Suresh.

Principal
Don Bosco College
PB - 430
Kohima-797001 Nagaland

## **Best Staff Log Book Award 2022-23**

- Ms. Sopfunuo Licey Vizo (Department of Psychology)
- > Ms. Sharon Khing (Department of Commerce)
- > Dr. Imtinaro (Department of Education)

### **Staff Picnic Report**

#### · Academic Year 2018-2019

Don Bosco College, Kohima held its Annual Staff Picnic on 5<sup>th</sup> November, 2018 at Potato Farm, near Mao Gate in Manipur. A total of 15 teaching and non-teaching staffs including the Principal partook in the gathering. Few staffs were unable to be present owing to personal /unavoidable circumstances. The college gate was made the pickup point and the staffs agreed to meet at 7.00 in the morning. Staffs staying distant from the pickup point boarded the bus on the way. A mini bus was hired for the same.

The picnic group had a quick breakfast on arrival at the spot, followed by exploring/tour of the picnicking area. Few were lucky enough to have interaction with the local farmers and learned basic ideas about farming. After the explorations, the group teamed up for preparing lunch.

Time was also set for photo session wherein snapshots were taken for both personal and official use. The staffs also had a good discussion and unlike the usual staff rooms, we came to know some new things about each other.

After a little late lunch, the group headed towards Kohima around 3.30 PM. The group also made a brief stop at Mao Gate. Overall the picnic experience was intriguing; it marked a relaxing day to enjoy nature and have fun without the everyday stress as a teacher.



#### Academic Year 2019-2020

Annual Staff picnic for Don Bosco College, Kohima was organized under the initiative of Picnic Committee on 7<sup>th</sup> Nov, 2019 at Dzuleke, Kohima. A spot covered with colourful trees leaves and small streams. Around this time one can feel the chillness of winter as you get into the stream to collect pebbles. The objective of this event was to enable the DBCK Staff to relax and build good rapport for better coordination in work culture.

Fifteen members which included teaching and non teaching faculty accommodated a bus and proceeded towards our destination. Principal Father Dr. P. Suresh brought his car and joined afterwards. Special thanks to Mrs. Saneinuo Khate for allowing us to have access to her bungalow for cooking and other purposes. Everyone partake in the cooking. The group later moved out and reached the picnic spot which is about 15 minutes drive from the bungalow. On reaching the spot, we took out the food items displayed on the ground and had a hearty meal. Sightseeing was also done along with the photo session. By the time we reached the main town, it was already dark but no one was bothered as we were still mesmerized by the wonderful day we had at Dzuleke.

Thanking the College authority for organizing such refreshing event, we look forward for more opportunities and gatherings in the future as well.



#### Academic Year 2022-2023

The annual DBCK Staff picnic for the academic session 2022-2023 was held on 17th of November 2022 at Nsonji Lake, Tseminyu District located at approximately 50 Km away from Kohima District (2 hrs journey). The purpose of the trip cum picnic was to allow the staff to experience fresh outlook and relaxation from the exhausted academic and institutional bound task and assignments.

The trip was fully funded by the management of the college; the management had arranged two buses for the staff to journey to the location. The travelling and fooding expense was financed fully by the management.

All the staff both teaching and non teaching, with a total 62 joined for the picnic. The team moved around 7:30 A.M from Kohima. On reaching the spot, a light refreshment was offered followed by recreational activity and exposure.

The team is obliged towards the College authority for organizing such refreshing event, we look forward for more opportunities and gatherings in the future as well.

